St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

March 26, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, Debbie Combest, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, and Barbara Mitchell 
Board Members Absent: Judy Padgett
Others Present: Holly Lepick & Pastor Deena Galantowicz
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from February Meeting
4. February Financial Statements 

The meeting opened with prayer at 6:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary.
The minutes from the February Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the February Minutes, seconded and carried.
Report from the Treasurer 
February Financial Statement- Revenues are about $10,000 ahead of budget.
*Motion to accept the February Financial Statement, seconded and carried.
Reports

The Commons at St. Cyprian’s 
Mission Board Event- Most Board members and their spouses were able to attend.
Next Steps- Rosamond Parrish is working on an artist’s rendering of what the finished project will look like. This will be an image we can use on fundraising materials. So far, the fundraising team has solicited $34,800 in pledges. Fr. Ted will announce the project to the congregation on Sunday April 7th.
Friends and Family Sunday- event.
Co-Chairs- Debbie Combest and John Miller have agreed to chair the event.
Invitations- Fr. Ted and Holly will be working to get the invitations out the week after the debut to the congregation.

Groundbreaking for Courtyard Chapel- There will be the usual picnic for Friends and Family with the addition of the Groundbreaking Ceremony. Information about the Commons Project will be included in the Sunday liturgy booklet.
Outreach 
Ecumenical Food Pantry- Going well.
Good Samaritan Health Centers- Running great.
Dinning With Dignity- We had plenty of food, but will look at possibly switching days. Our day seems to often fall right after holidays.
Home Again St. Johns- Women’s Respite Day went really well. Over 50 women participated in the event. It was such a success the group is looking to do it twice a year.
Jr. Warden Report- Sue Ann changed out the light bulbs in the sanctuary and is organizing a yard clean-up day for April 20th from 9am until noon. This will get the yard looking great for Friends and Family the following weekend. The Ortega family has generously offered to donate pine straw for the flower beds in the yard. 
Sr. Warden Report-
Studio-The water can be changed over to a residential account after we have the finished renovations inspected by the City.  Once they sign off on it we can open a new residential account.
Weddings-The weddings have been going very well. Holly will look into advertising options.
Vicar’s Report- 
Bishop’s Visit- Went well had about 80 people attend. 
Newsletter- Will hopefully be ready by the end of the week.

Vespers- Had about 70 people attend March Vespers. The April Vespers will feature the Island Duet for Earth Day.
Other Business

Handyman/Painter- Fr. Ted got an estimate for painting the exterior of all three buildings, which was about $12,000 and could be as high as $15,000 for them to fix the caulking and molding. Also we would need to have the full amount upon completion. Another option is to hire a painter to do the work as an employee (Sexton) for the church, this option would spread out the expense and give us more control over the details. Joe Finnegan has suggested a painter that worked for him at the inn, who did a good job.
* Motion to hire painter Joe DeCormis as Sexton at $12-$15/per hour (to be negotiated), seconded and carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
